
  

NEXT CHAPTER  
MEETING 

 
 

Wednesday, June 12th 
* 6:30 pm * 

Big E’s (formerly Kelly D’s) 
 

(come early if you  
want to purchase dinner) 

 
 

Please turn to page 2 for more 
details on our upcoming monthly 

chapter meeting.  
We look forward to seeing  

YOU there! 
 
 

LOOK INSIDE FOR: 
 
 Meeting recap 
 Bend Chapter info. 
 How to register for:  All Hands, All 

Brands  
 Volunteer opportunities, habitat 

projects 
 Eric Newman family update  
 OHA Tracker (no room this mo.) 
 Photos & More! 
 The Email to which you can send your 

photos, articles and other items for the 
newsletter. Thanks for your help! 

 

Thank you, Jim Ward, for the 

header photo. (While down-

loading the OHA logo for our 

new Outdoor Day backsacks, 

Wendy B discovered this 

priceless photo also on the 

DVD, so she’s sharing it with 

all of you.)  

President's Message 
 

Hello to all our members of the Bend Chapter of the Oregon Hunters Association 

As of May 21st our total membership was at 557. Please join me in wel-
coming our 4 new members. Chris Davis, Jacob Franke, James Hart and 
Randy Marchbanks, all from Bend. Thanks for joining and we hope to see 
you at a meeting or out on a project or other activity soon. Reminder to all 
to check your membership expiration date. 

By the time you receive this newsletter our annual Youth and Family Day 
will have occurred on the 1st of June. Hope you and your families were 
able to make it out to enjoy your chapter’s event again this year. Special 
thanks to Kevin and Wendy Borst for again being the major force behind 
this and to Keith and Connie Cyrus for the continued use of their property 
on which to hold this event. 

We'll know shortly how lucky we all were when the big game drawing re-
sults are available on the 12th. 

The thinning project at Road Spring is completed. Four of your chapter 
members were able to get out there with their chain saws to get it done. 
Three members worked all day Saturday the 18th of May and another 
member was able join them to finish up with another long day on Sunday 
the 19th. That just leaves about a days worth of work to do at Mush Spring 
to have this thinning/ edging project on the EFM property completed. If you 
have your sawyer certification and would like to help get this completed, 
please contact Mary Jo Hedrick. If you don't have her cell number, let my-
self or Don Clark know and we'll help you get in touch with her. This is the 
fifth year this chapter has been involved in the wildlife enhancement for 
this property. The Buck and Pole fencing of the meadow at Pot Hole 
Spring the first year, was followed by two years of Buck and Pole fencing 
around the meadow at Smoke Creek. We've been thinning/ edging the 
lodgepole and cutting most of the juniper around those fences to let more 
sun light in to enhance the ponderosa pine growth and let the wildlife have 
a better quality meadow to use. The folks that went out on Saturday were 
able to see elk leaving the meadow at Road Spring as they arrived. We 
saw a young buck leaving that same meadow when we got there on Sun-
day, This is a good sign that our work is accomplishing what we set out to 
do. Keep in mind that EFM properties are open for the public to use and 
enjoy for hunting as well. All the owners ask is that you use these properties 
with respect. Don't camp or have a fire, and to drive only on the open roads. 

Stay safe. Hope to see you out there.  
Rex E Parks Sr 

Bend Chapter President 
Oregon Hunters Association 

Oregon Hunters Association 
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be chest-high stands of bitterbrush. Lewis says the 
damage to the winter range that has already been 
done by the illegal forest campers will take 40 to 50 
years to be restored. 
Lewis showed pictures of trophy mule deer that he 
wrote about in years past. These bucks were taken 
10 to 15 years ago in the newly roaded areas where 
the forest camps have been built. 
"This is what we have lost," Lewis says. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                     
 
 
 
Deer migration routes out of town are blocked by for-
est camps and dogs. And the situation is not unique 
to Bend. The same conditions exist from Chiloquin to 
La Pine to Bend to Sisters and to Redmond. Photo 
courtesy Linda Murrer  
 
Three funding requests were voted on and passed: 
Partnering with ODFW to share the cost of a bill-
board at Wickiup Junction and our half should be no 
more than $6520 for the year.   
Sponsor Mountain View Trap Team again this year 
for $3,000, which helps to cover their cost for partici-
pation, ammo, targets, etc. 
Even though Candy and Randy Yow did not submit a  
funding request this year, the membership decided 
to give them gift cards totaling $500 for their hunting 
training camps.            Recap continues on page 3 
 
 
You missed out if you weren’t at the meeting!  
Please join us at a monthly meeting. You might learn 
something new, have a good time, give us some   
valuable input . . . 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                     

 
 
 
.  
 
 
 

UPCOMING JUNE MEETING INFO: 
 

We look forward to seeing YOU at our next monthly chapter 
meeting on Wednesday June 12th. Our meeting location is 
Big E’s (formerly Kelly D’s) in Bend. Remember to arrive 
early so you can purchase dinner off the menu and enjoy it 
before the meeting.  Arriving early also gives you the chance 
to visit with old friends or meet some new ones.   
 
GUEST SPEAKER:   
Our June guest speaker will be Annie Wyka from 
the Central Oregon Mushroom Club. She’ll discuss 
locating and identifying mushrooms. 
 
Your attendance is important to us and you might even win 
a prize. (see page 8 for last month’s winners) 

 

May Meeting Recap 
 
In case you were unable to attend our monthly meet-
ing at Big E’s on May 8th, here are a few highlights: 
 
Our guest speaker was Gary Lewis, He has been an 
OHA member since 1998 (Bend chapter) and was the 
Southeast Director for 8 years. 
Recently Gary rode along with James Hayes, a La Pine- 
based senior trooper for the Oregon State Police. Gary 
took notes of the conversations and observations. 
Hayes and Lewis started the shift on China Hat Road. 
"It happens to be where the mule deer want to go.  
It's the last little migration route out of the city.", 
Hayes said. 
"This area here is crucial winter range. As you can 
see, it's lined with RVs and dogs," Hayes said. 
"And a lot of these camps have pit bulls for protection 
and they chase the deer and kill them."  
Lewis reported, "China Hat Road, when I moved to 
Central Oregon," Lewis recalls, "was a graveled 
gateway into the desert on the south end of Bend. 
Back in the mid-'90s, the road turned to gravel about 
a half-mile from the Knott Road intersection." 
In the not-too-distant past mule deer herds wintered 
in the mixed stands of Ponderosa pine, juniper and 
bitterbrush. It was not uncommon to see a hundred 
mule deer any afternoon in January. 
Hayes and Lewis observed dogs in almost every camp 
as well as deer bones and elk bones in many of the 
camps. In one instance a deer rib cage was tacked 
up on a tree. (see photo in right column) 
One resident of a forest encampment had moved to 
Oregon from Iowa. He boasted his dog had run a big 
buck for an hour the day before. 
"I seen a real majestic looking four-point yesterday 
and my dog Astrid took off after it for about an hour," 
the Iowan said. 
Lewis said Hayes showed him all the new road build-
ing activity that the forest campers are engaged in. 
Lewis remarked on the lack of bitterbrush (an im-
portant mule deer food source) where there used to  
 
 

Protecting Oregon’s wildlife, habitat  

and  hunting heritage. 
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More May Meeting Recap 

There were no new nominations for the board posi-
tions up for re-election, so the membership took a 

vote and the results were as follows: 
 

President:  Rex Parks 
2nd Vice President (newsletter editor):  Wendy Borst 

Treasurer:  John Bambe 
1st Member-at-Large (Media Mgr):  Bob Buddenbohn 

 
By changing the job description of the vacant 2nd VP 
position and moving Wendy to that position, the sec-
retary position then became open. Carolyn Lorimor 

has agreed to fill that position until it comes up for re-
election next year.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Volunteer Opportunities 

 
Sometimes last minute volunteer opportunities 
arise. If you would like to be notified of such 
projects, please contact Don Clark @ 702-460-
3653 

SAVE THESE DATES 
 
June 1:  Youth & Family Outdoor Day (THANK 
YOU TO ALL OF THE VOLUNTEERS!) 
 
Mid to late June:  Complete Mush Spring (Mary 
Jo Hedrick will share details when they are 
known) 
 
June 28-30:  All Hands, All Brands (DATE CHANGE) 
To register:   www.trcp.org/AHAB 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
According to our Treasurer,  

John Bambe, as of  
 May 1, 2024 the checking  

account  balance was $198,439 

Send photos and other 
newsletter items to: 

wenb.oha@outlook.com 
 

Scott Conrad on a great hog hunt: 
He and his work buddies went to Red Bluff, CA.  

They got all of them in one afternoon.  
Scott's weighed 300 lbs! 

Photo submitted by Steve James  IMPORTANT: 
If you did not receive the 

email with this newsletter, 
please turn to page 4 to 

learn how to update your 
contact info.  

Apologies that this issue is 
arriving a few days later 

than usual. 



  

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Send photos to: 
wenb.oha@outlook.com 

Staying in touch with members is vital to our mission, so if you have not 

been receiving Email Alerts and Reports from OHA Bend Chapter once or 

twice a month, then please scan this QR code or go 

to https://oregonhunters.org/bend-membership-update to input your email, 

phone and mailing address. If you are unable to do this, then call 817-472-

4272 where we’ll take your information over the phone.  

IMPORTANT: 

 

Seeking new meeting location: 
 

Due to the parking situation at our  
current monthly meeting site,  

we are open to new suggestions. 
Please share your ideas with the  

Bend Chapter President Rex Parks: 
541-480-0230 

firelt602@gmail.com 
THANKS FOR YOUR HELP! 

Please continue to save empty  

HEAVY  
CARDBOARD TUBES  

(from foil and plastic wrap) 
for the craft tent next year 

at our annual Youth & 
Family Outdoor Day. 
Thanks for your help! 

You can give them to Kevin or 
Wendy Borst 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foregonhunters.org%2Fbend-membership-update&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ce5d74225a9564810ef7708d9c64526f0%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637758822593237277%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4w
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Your Chapter at Work 
Enhancing Habitat 

Protecting Our Hunting Heritage 
 

These 2 photos are from April (ran out of room in the 
May newsletter) 

L:  Gary Holtz, R:  Mark Crisp and in the photo    
below:  Eric Hopper, work on the Gilchrist fence. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yesterday (May 16) Bend OHA members Eric 
Brown and Joe Benson assisted Western Bea-
vers Cooperative with BDA maintenance on 
the Bonnieview Ranch in the Ochoco's.  West-
ern Beavers have become part of the annual 
All Hands All Brands For Your Public Lands 
effort each year in the Ochoco's.  A Biologist 
for Ducks Unlimited was also there yesterday 
and we likely will see her participation in All 
Hands this year.  (thanks to Eric Brown for this 
update) 

Mary Jo Hedrick provided a report on the May 
18 and 19 EFM property volunteer weekend. 
Don Clark and Joe Benson spent their Saturday 
& Sunday and Rex Parks spent his Sunday com-
pleting the Road Spring portion of the edge 
feathering project on EFM's property. Everyone 
put in long days to complete this portion of the 
project. A big THANK YOU to all three. We were 
all very excited to finish and would have been 
jumping up and down with joy if we all weren't 
so tired. Photo:  Joe, Don, and Rex at the com-
pletion of the project 
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OHA Bend Chapter Officers 
 

President   Rex Parks Sr  firelt602@gmail.com  (541) 480-0230      

1st VP       Doug Stout         (541) 312-8332 

2nd VP (newsletter editor)  Wendy Borst              (541) 480-0748 

Treasurer       John Bambe         (541) 480-9848 

Secretary       Carolyn Lorimor                

At-Large (Media)        Bob Buddenbohn      (817) 470-7018 

At-Large (Youth Events)   Kevin Borst         (541) 480-7323 

At Large (Outreach Coor.) JR Lorimor         (541) 420-2741 

Project Coordinator       Don Clark                   (702) 460-3653 

     Volunteer hrs. manager     Tom Hamper 

Banquet Chair                  Bill Beckley                 (541) 410-0824 

     Assistants to banquet coordinator: positions available 

Past President       resigned  

  

Website:  

oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter 

CALENDAR 
 

Check our website for Bend OHA event dates and more details 
    
    June 1                           10th Annual Youth & Family Outdoor Day 
 
    June 12                         Controlled hunt results available 
 
    June 12                         Monthly Chapter Meeting 
 
    June 14                         Flag Day 
 
    June 16                         Happy Father’s Day! 
 
    June 20                         Summer begins 
     
    June 23                        *Deadline to submit items for July newsletter*  
   
    June 28-30                    All Hands, All Brands (see pg 9 for details & how to reg) 
 
     July 1                                     Leftover tags go on sale 
 
     

             
CHECK YOUR OREGON HUNTER’S CALENDAR FOR  

TAG DEADLINES, HUNT END DATES, & EVENTS ACROSS OUR STATE 
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Send photos to: 
wenb.oha@outlook.com 

yowhunting.com 

 

 

REMINDER:  Kevin Borst is the new Hunter Ed Coordinator for 
Bend/La Pine. Check the ODFW website for upcoming classes and 
field days so the youth in your life can earn their Hunter Ed card. You 
can also reach Kevin at 541-480-7323 
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   REMEMBER TO RENEW! 
When does your membership expire?  Check out  

the back page for your expiration date. We currently  
have 592 members. Welcome to any new members! 

It pays to attend our monthly chapter meeting:   

Congratulations to JR Lorimor for winning the door prize at our May Meeting.    

Enjoy your $25 Cabela’s/Bass Pro Shops gift card!   

Rick Ray of La Pine drew for the May monthly membership prize 

($500 towards any outdoor/hunting item) but was not present to win. 

Please help us to  
personalize this  

informative newsletter:  
 

Requesting photos of your 
successful hunts, wildlife 
in your yard or on your 

hike, your huntin’ buddy 
(bird dog)  

 
Send photos to: 

wenb.oha@outlook.com 
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Join us the weekend of June 28-30 for a weekend of stream restoration in the heart of the Ochoco 

National Forest at Deep Creek Campground. This year's event will again focus on creating       

beaver dam analogs to aid in water retention and riparian restoration. 

After a day full of conservation work, you'll be rewarded with a potluck steak dinner, gear raffle, and 

we'll cap the night off with campfire, music & general mountain merriment 

It's an opportunity to connect with nature and like-minded individuals committed to  
making a difference. Camping is highly encouraged.  

 

To register, visit:  trcp.org/AHAB  
 

All Hands All Brands For Your Public Lands was initiated five years ago by the Bend OHA Chapter and      
Ochoco National Forest Wildlife Bio's where numerous NGO's were invited to come to the table and partake 

in a volunteer project where all would be involved.  Last year there were 68 volunteers that put in                       
over a 1,000 hours building Beaver Dam Analogs.   

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trcp.org%2Faction-alert%2Fall-hands-all-brands-for-our-public-lands%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7C1fb45defb02b4d1e2b2e08dc50e7714d%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638474202173297801%7CUn
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Eric Newman Family Update: 
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Stay Informed 
 
Please go to our chapter website:   
oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter 
and find the publications link to 
read past  issues of The Tracker. 
We ran out of room to include 
the June Tracker in this newslet-

ter, so watch for it to also  
appear on that link. 

More Newman Family 
Photos 

Brady Hadfield showing off his  
recently completed pheasant mount 

done by McLagan’s Taxidermy.   
Brady shot this bird last year at our  

Fall Youth Bird Hunt. Congratulations!  

Jaret’s bear this year. Monster cinnamon. 
Hanging meat and bones is 202 lbs. 

Bear was over 300lb live. Pictures do not 
do it justice. It squared at 6' 2"  

Proud dad, JR Lorimor, shared the photo 
and details of this Central Oregon bear 

Cole Hurt also with  
Mountain View  

High School  
Trap Club displays his 

pheasant from last year's 
youth upland bird hunt.  

Success in the Field! 
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Visit our website:  

https://oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter 

 

And our Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/OHABend 

Please support the sponsors and businesses featured throughout the pages of this newsletter 

Oregon Hunters Association Cash rewards 
$2,000 Bighorn Sheep, Mountain Goat & Moose  
$1,000 Elk, Deer & Antelope  
$600 Bear, Cougar & Wolf 
$300 Habitat Destruction  
$200 Illegally obtaining Oregon hunting or angling license or tags 
$200 Unlawful Lending/Borrowing Big Game Tag(s) 
$200 Game Fish & Shellfish 
$200 Game Birds or Furbearers 
$200 Spotlighting 
$200 Snagging/Attempt to Snag 

ODFW Preference Points rewards 
5 Points-Bighorn sheep 
5 Points-Rocky Mountain goat 
5 Points-Moose 
5 Points-Wolf 
4 Points-Elk 
4 Points-Deer 
4 Points-Antelope 
4 Points-Bear 
4 Points-Cougar  

OSP Turn-in-Poachers (TIP) 
Dial 1-800-452-7888 or *OSP or *677 from a mobile phone to report suspicious activity 

https://oregonhunters.org/
https://myodfw.com/

